OFFICE OF LABOR-MANAGEMENT RELATIONS

VA NPC Meets In Portland
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VA’s National Partnership Council conducted its quarterly meeting in Portland, Oregon, from August 28-29, 2002. New members to the Council were introduced to the other members. They are Michael J. Boucher, MSN, R.N., President, National VA Council, United American Nurses and Cathy Rick, R.n., VA’s Chief Nursing Officer.

Discussions and presentations included the centralization of information technology, the realignment of finance, acquisition, and capital asset management, competitive sourcing, the One VA employee survey, Employee Express, 360 degree assessments, veterans canteen service initiatives, nursing issues, and emerging issues in the Administrations.

A highlight of the meeting in Portland involved meeting with labor and management representatives from the medical center, regional office, and national cemetery where they shared their experiences in serving employees and veterans. These exchanges have been a hallmark of the NPC’s field based meetings and serve as one way for the Council to fulfill its responsibility as an advocate for cooperative labor-management relations.     

In addition, work was completed on a new partnership agreement and a new Secretarial Award Program for labor-management achievements was endorsed. The new agreement which will be submitted to the Secretary for approval, emphasizes the Council’s role as an advisor on new policies, programs, and initiatives that effect employees and customer services and as an advocate for achieving a positive work environment, cooperative labor-management relations, using alternate dispute resolution, and employee training.

The Council, at its next meeting scheduled for December 17 & 18, 2002, will be developing a strategic plan on specific actions it will take in support of its responsibility as an advisor and advocate.
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